
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
November 26, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on November 26, 2019.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr , and Secretary Elaine Koveleskie. Also in attendance were Jamie Walshaw, David Eberle, Barry Troxell, Nathaniel Gearhart and Mark Rabuck.
The minutes of the October 22, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver, the Board of the Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated November 25, 2019 totaling $112,055.88.  Mr. Diefenbach pointed out to the attendees of the meeting that $98,484.78 of the bills was for base repairs to the Township Roads.
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach discussed the need to approve a million dollar bond to cover Donald Wilver, Jr. as Treasurer of White Deer Township in the amount of $972.00 annually through Meixell-Diehl Agency.  Mr. Diefenbach motioned for the approval of this bond and Mr. Wilver seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach mentioned that Mr. Matson had codified the ordinances onto a thumb drive into different classifications.  Mr. Wilver pointed out to the audience that it is to make it easier to look up the specific ordinances.  It will not be on the website. Barry Troxell was wondering if it will be in some type of book form for the public and Mr. Wilver pointed out that we already have them in a book form.  The thumb drive will make it easier to make copies for people or look things up.  Mr. Diefenbach motioned that the supervisors adopt this ordinance # 63, Mr. Siebert seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.
Mr. Diefenbach discussed the Leitzel-Subdivision Plan and motioned to approved the plan. It was motioned by Mr. Wilver and Mr. Seibert seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.  David Hines had called Mr. Diefenbach and told him that everything was in compliance.  Mr. Hines was not present for the meeting because he was at another hearing this evening.
Mr. Diefenbach moved on to the Babakov Subdivision.  Jamie Walshaw from Mid-Penn Engineering told Mr. Diefenbach that it was similar to what Babakov proposed last time, but now he has had septic testing done whereas before there was a holding tank involved.  A sewage module has been approved by D.E.P.  Adoption and Resolution number 19-07 was done.  Mr. Walshaw made sure that all of the paperwork was completed by the Supervisors.  Mr. Walshaw took the signed and sealed paperwork with him.
Mr. Gearhart discussed the next order of business, which was the Mark Rabuck Subdivion Plan on his 10 acres of land at the intersection of Baker and Dyer Road in New Columbia.  The property is located in a Rural Residential Zoning District and the Union County Planning Commission has reviewed and signed the plan.  The Sewage permit has been obtained.  Mr. Diefenbach motioned for the approval of the Rabuck Subdivion plan and it was seconded by Mr. Wilver.  The motion was passed unanimously.
Mr. Diefenbach had spoken to Chris Sheaffer and Snyder’s Poultry Project is 100% complete.  Mr. Diefenbach requested a motion for Mrs. Koveleskie to send a letter to West Milton State Bank to release that last $10,000.00. The motion was seconded by Mr. Seibert.  
Mr. Diefenbach pointed out that he had not heard about the other two poultry projects.  Mr. Wilver mentioned that the engineer was going to go out and inspect them this next week.  Mr. Diefenbach had not heard from the Township’s engineer, Chris Sheaffer.

Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Barry Troxell of the White Deer Planning Commission thanked the Supervisors for fixing the ditch and it has worked so far.

Barry Troxell of the Planning Commission pointed out that he did NOT speak to Andrew Schlicht of Bucknell this year regarding the 2020 Cycling Race.  He noted that it was in the October minutes that Andrew stated that he spoke to him.  

PLANNING AND ZONING 
Mr. Diefenbach noted that the Zoning officer was not here tonight.
SOLICITOR COMMENT
Mr. Matson was not present.

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS.
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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